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LENTEN SNIPPETS FROM THE RECTOR 

 

Angelus 314-961-2393 
 

314-961-1132 fax 
www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

                                                                  
Dear Friends, 
  
Every Lent I receive emails, see Facebook posts, get booklets from Church 
publishing companies and watch programs, all of which contain words of 
wisdom about our Lenten journeys.  Some are tossed. Others touch me and 
help to shape my Lenten pilgrimage to the cross and resurrection of Jesus. 
Here are a few that crossed my path over the last few weeks. 
 
From the Rev. Mark Jenkins, Rector of St. James, Keene, NH, a dear friend 
and colleague of mine: 
 

“Like many of us, the Irish poet John O’Donohue believed that, 
throughout the course of his life, Jesus gradually comes to know that he 
is God.  His awareness of his divinity is something he grows into. 
O’Donohue goes on to ask the question:  ‘Put yourself in Jesus' shoes. 
On the morning you discover that you are God, what do you do with 
your afternoon?’ 

 
“The answer to that question can tell us a lot about what we think about 
the divine. What would you do if you suddenly figured out that you 
were the Child of God? Would you go for a walk? Would you read a 
book? Would you telephone a friend or family member? Would you go 
to the synagogue? Take a nap? 

  
“What would you do? 

 “Guess what… you are the Child of God.  So what now?” 
 
From the Rev. Peter Carman, Senior Pastor of Binkley (American) Baptist 
Church, Chapel Hill, NC, a friend and former classmate at Divinity School: 
 

“From a prayer written by Thomas Merton and read in the House of 
Representatives, 1962:  
 

‘Save us from the compulsion to follow our adversaries in all that we 
most hate, confirming them in their hatred and suspicion of us. 
Resolve our inner contradictions, which now grow beyond belief and 
beyond bearing.... They are at once a torment and a blessing: for if 
you had not left us the light of conscience we would not have to 
endure them. Teach us to be long-suffering in anguish and 
uncertainty. Teach us to wait and trust. Grant light, grant strength and 
patience to all who work for peace.  
     (continued on page 2) 
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(continued from page 1) 

To this Congress, our President, our military forces, and our adversaries - Grant us prudence in proportion to 
our power, Wisdom in proportion to our science, Humaneness in proportion to our wealth and might....’ 

Peter also wrote a Lenten Prayer of Thanksgiving: 

“... God of redemption and hope: 
We give you thanks for the bread we have shared 
and for the cup you have poured out for us, 
a new covenant promise for humankind and for every living creature. 
Grant that we may continue to taste the power of your sacrifice. 
And grant that we may today more fully be  
bits and pieces of Jesus’ body in the world,  
dipped in a new reality  
that is breaking in among the nations 
and raising up the hopes of your children. 
These things we pray in the name of Jesus the Christ, 
as we mark his footsteps  
and follow in his wilderness path: 
this pilgrimage of love. 
Amen.” 
 

And, finally, from a recent Colbert Report: "If this is going to be a Christian nation that doesn't help the poor, either 
we have to pretend that Jesus was just as selfish as we are or we've got to acknowledge that He commanded us to love 
the poor and serve the needy without condition and then admit that we just don't want to do it."      Stephen Colbert 
 
May your Lent be filled with snippets  -  with words of  Wisdom, Grace and Love! 
 
Peace. 
 
 
 
 
Daniel 

 
MARCH ADULT FORUM 

 
March 3   -  Adult Forum will feature the missioners from Emmanuel and Christ Lutheran Church presenting 
highlights of the Adult Mission Trip  to the Rosebud Reservation in June 2012 and plans for the 2013 trip. 
 
March 10  -  The Alzheimer's Association of St. Louis is designing a special presentation for Emmanuel on March 
10th.  Tiffany Phillips, Educational Director of the Association, will speak to our Adult Forum. The topic will be 
"Effective Communication with the Alzheimer's Patient.  "We hope to go beyond the usual descriptions of the disease 
to discuss strategies which will help visitors and caregivers.  We expect this session to be appropriate for Eucharistic 
Visitors, Social visitors, Caring Committee, Emmanuel at Laclede escorts, family members and friends of more than 
a handful of our parishioners who are suffering from this dreaded disease.  Perhaps this will be the beginning of a 
supportive conversation among those who have experienced and are experiencing this challenge. 
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WHAT IS SHOEMAN WATER PROJECTS? 
 
Perhaps you have seen the signs at Porter Paints or Plowsharing Crafts that indicate they are drop-off points for the 
Shoeman.  What is the Shoeman Project? 

 
Shoeman Water Projects is a ministry of Eagle Wings Ministries, a registered 501(c)(3) 
non-profit charity, working to alleviate as much human suffering as possible and in the 
process, maximize fun with a splashing good time.  Shoeman Water Projects picks up 
donated used and new shoes year round from businesses, churches, schools, and shoe 
drives. Once collected, the shoes are given a second life when the Shoeman exports the 
donated shoes to retailers in the developing world. The resale of shoes provides jobs and 

affordable footwear. Funds generated from the export of  shoes provides well drilling rigs, water purification 
systems, and hand pump repair mirco businesses bringing clean, fresh water to those who thirst. 
 
In August 2008, Shoeman Water Projects founder George Hutchings, began Shoeman Water Projects to 
specifically focus on clean drinking water. In his decade prior travel to Kenya he had discerned that without clean 
water, all other aid would be a momentary stop-gap.  From August of 2008 through June of 2011 Shoeman Water 
Projects has collected over 1.5 million pairs of shoes that have become affordable shoes for those in need of 
projection from abrasions and deadly parasites as well as clean drinking water. The Sole Power of donated shoes 
collected by George and his team at Shoeman Water Projects has, thus far, resulted in the purchase of 4 water-well 
drilling rigs, more than 250 wells drilled serving more than 200,000 people, as well as water purification system 
installations and well pump repairs serving clinics, schools and villages across the globe. 
 
Emmanuel ingathering to support the Shoeman Water Projects continues throughout the season of Lent.  
Please bring any used shoes that are no longer being worn and place in the dining room. 

© 2012 Shoeman Water Projects, Eagle Wings Ministries  

 
 
 
CITY STREETS 
 
What a successful year for City Streets!   We have fed and clothed the hungry with the help of many - from the 
cooks, to the bakers, to all who have contributed with monetary gifts and to the clothing drive.  Without you, this 
mission work would not be possible. 
 
Where do we go from here?   Next winter will be our fourth season working with AmeriCorps.  We will need to do 
fund-raising in the late summer/early fall time frame to help fund the cook-ins.  As in the past, it cost between $450 
and $500 per weekend to serve our guests.  This supplies Friday, Saturday and Sunday dinner and Saturday, 
Sunday and Monday breakfast for up to 75 people.   
 
We want to say a huge THANK YOU  to Emmanuel for sharing in this ministry and helping to make it a great  
2012-2013 season. 
 
Rudy Walz and Jim Groetsch, Co-Chairs 
 
 
Matthew 25:35-40 …..For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me 
something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, 36 I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and 
you looked after me….”   40 “The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these 
brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.’  
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EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN OF PROVINCE V 

 
During the first weekend of April  -  April 5 -7, 2013  -   the Episcopal Church Women of Province V will hold  
its annual meeting in the Diocese of Missouri at the Doubletree Hotel in Chesterfield.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to meet other women from throughout the Province (which includes 15 Dioceses in the Midwest) and 
find out what other Episcopalians are doing.  It is quite a lot! 
 

• Find out what the Church Periodical Club (CPC) does and how helpful it is in giving out grants and helping 
seminarian students.  

• Learn more about the United Thank Offering (UTO)  and how it distributes the grant money from the Blue 
Boxes all over the United States and the Anglican Communion. (UTO will be celebrating its 125th anniversary 
in 2014). 

• Learn about The Order of the Daughters of the King (DOK) which is a spiritual sisterhood of Episcopal 
women dedicated to a life of Prayer, Service and Evangelism. 

 
The Outreach project for this Province V Episcopal Church Women meeting is Episcopal City Mission. 
 
There will be interesting seminars on Saturday and Saturday evening's Keynote speaker is The Rev. Gay Jennings, 
President of the House of Deputies. 
 
 Date:  April 5 - 7, 2013 
 Location:    Doubletree Hotel, Chesterfield, MO 
 
If you are interested in attending, please contact Peg Cooper at coopermh@slu.edu or 314-821-1012 and she will 
be happy to make sure you get the registration information. 
 
Registration deadline is Monday March 4, 2013. 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 



Angelus Page 5 Vol. 47, No. 12 – February 26, 2013 

 

 

 
Junior High Youth News – March, 2013 

 
 

 
 

Junior High has it’s biggest fundraiser of the year –  
 The Spaghetti Dinner    -   Sunday Evening, March 10     -    Seatings at 5:00 and 6:30 p.m. 

 Please buy tickets – proceeds go to help pay for this summer’s Mission Trip!!!!   
 
Our Calendar until the end of March: 
 
Sunday 3/3 
Group Worship  - Christ Church Cathedral with a tour before the service 
8:30 a.m. - Noon (Faith)   (please note change of time)  
Meet at Emmanuel and you will be dropped back off at Emmanuel 
Please RSVP for this event as we need to make sure we have enough drivers/seats. 
 
Saturday 3/9 
Spaghetti Dinner Preparation – 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Kitchen (Service) 
We will be chopping, mixing and cooking in preparation for the yummy spaghetti dinner. 
 
Sunday 3/10 
Rite 13 - 10:15 a.m. - 11:15 a.m. (Faith) 
Spaghetti Dinner – 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.   (Fellowship and Service) 
Please wear white shirts and khaki pants/skirts – what we call “our serving uniform!”   
 
Sunday 3/17 
Rite 13 - 10:15 a.m. - 11:15 a.m.  (Faith) 
Operation Brown Bag - 11:15 a.m. - 11:45 a.m. (Service) 
These brown bag lunches go to Christian Service Center 
 
Sunday 3/24 
Palm Sunday – No Rite 13 
 
Sunday 3/31 
Easter – No Rite 13 
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AUCTION A HUGE SUCCESS   — 

GUATEMALA TRIP ASSURED ! ! 
 

 

 

The leaders of the fund-raising effort in support of the Senior High trip to Guatemala were ecstatic after the recent 
parish auction. 

“I simply want to say THANK YOU to the Parish,” said co-chair Margaret DeYoung.   “We asked and they 
delivered.  They hand crafted, hand knitted, hand painted, hand quilted, photographed, crocheted, needlepointed, 
cooked, donated services, donated tickets, donated parties, and donated homes.” 
  
“Emmanuel walks the walk and talks the talk.  The out-pouring of love and community confimed Emmanuel's 
mission of being ‘DEEP IN FAITH, RICH IN LOVE, BOLD IN MISSION.’  What a wonderful community.” 

The auction--and the fund-raising effort in general--brought together scores of parishioners in support of the 
mission trip, not to mention the contributions of many people outside the community.  The auction itself generated 
just under $30,000 for the items which were sold.  “And a significant part of that money also came from outside 
the community,” said co-chair Phyllis Newcomb who worked tirelessly with a number of other people to obtain the 
items which were on sale.  The donations to the auction of more than $12,000 and ticket sales of over $5,000 
pushed the total auction receipts to more than $56,000 before expenses. 

“The overall fund-raising effort was broken into several components,” said co-chair Clark Hotaling who 
spearheaded raffle ticket sales and corporate and individual donations. “Raffle tickets raised more than $15,000 
and actual donations to the trip were in excess of $20,000. Due to the overwhelming outpouring of support for 
these young people, each component surpassed its goal, and we ended up with between $90,000 and $95,000 
before expenses.  Since it costs approximately $75,000 to send the missioners on this trip there will be some seed 
money to leave for the next trip four years out.” 

As many as 30 youth and seven or eight leaders will be going to Guatemala in June. 

 

 

 

 
 

RAFFLE WINNER  

IDA EARLY IS 

PRESENTED THE 

$10,000 GRAND PRIZE 
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March 1 
Molly Clark 
Eileen Duggan 
Ed Lindner 
 
March 2 
Sue Baseley 
Madison Taylor 
Alaina Veresh 
 
March 3 
Ellie Skinner 
Aaron Welker 
 
March 4 
Marcello Cirimele 
J. J. Forry 
Andrew Shipp 
 
March 6 
Dave Burns 
Jeanne Deutsch 
Maggie Dillingham 
Paul Ortiz 
Kay Small 
Steve Small 
 
March 7 
Bron Brennan 
Riley Sabath 
 
March 8 
Georgianna Cameron 
Martha LaFata 

 
ACOLYTE SCHEDULE  

 
March 3  
Team Captain - Creighton DeYoung 
1st Crucifer  - Isabella Crang 
Acolytes -  Julianna Crang, Maia 
Langdon, Clio Langdon, Jack Love, Lily 
Partridge 
 
March 10 
Team Captain  -  Sabrina Walch 
1st Crucifer -  Matt Walsh 
Acolytes  -  Julian Appleyard,  
Isabelle Appleyard, Elijah Myers, 
Clay Moss, Ella Moss  
 
March 17 
Team Captain  -  Liz Wagnon 
1st Crucifer  -  Claire Hooker 
Acolytes  -  Chloe Hooker, Hannah 
Myers, Elijah Myers, Annie Buck, Sawyer 
Buck 
 
March 24 
Team Captain  -  Jackson Hotaling 
1st Crucifer  -  Liz Remming 
Acolytes  -  Jameson Howard, Kendra 
Howard, Emma Sabath, Rachel Fisher, 
Jack Love 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

Christopher Patt 
Kip Vitsky 
 
March 9 
Jake Collins 
Dan Ruhlin 
Ann Schaefer 
 
March 10 
Penny Allen 
Ashley Buck 
Charlotte McIntosh 
 
March 11 
Kendra Howard 
Madeline Richter 
 
March 12 
Jean Little 
 
March 13 
Charlie DeYoung 
Jackson Hotaling 
Britt Kennedy 
Marissa Temple 
Pat Wemhoener 
 
March 14 
Paul Hartwig 
Emma Sabath 
 
March 15 
Wallace Dawson 
Tyler Diaz 

March 6 
Steve & Kay Small 
 
March 9 
Chris & Sue Partridge 
 
March 16 
John Austin & Ann 
Schaefer 

 

 

BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2013 
 
Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and Baptismal Preparation 
Session.  At least one parent must attend a preparation session before 
their child may be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions. If you are pregnant or 
still deciding about baptizing your child here, please come. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to learn more about baptism. Call Susie in the 
church office at 961-2393 to make a reservation. 
 
Upcoming Baptism Dates 
February 3 at 10:30 a.m., March 30 at the Easter Vigil, April 7 at 9:00 
a.m., April 14 at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Upcoming Baptismal Instruction Class 
March 4, 2013 

Rebecca Dobbs 
Sophie Owen 
 
March 16 
Matthew  McAllister 
Cecelia McFadden 
Melanie Veresh 
 
March 17 
Katy Jacoby 
Candice Oliver 
Charlie Skinner 
 
March 18 
John Ermold 
Gretta Fischer 
Teo Gallegos 
Sarah Jones 
Kiki Jordan 
Betsy Williams 
Molly Wilson 
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ABOUT THE PARISH FAMILY 

Congratulations to Rachel Fisher for being one of six winners of over 180 applicants of the Webster-Rock Hill 
Ministries Essay Contest for the 18th Annual Martin Luther King, Jr. Community Celebration on January 20, 2013.  
We are pleased to present her winning essay below. 
 
 

 

  †  SAVE THE DATE  †  
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY  
March 28, 2013 

 
6:00 p.m.  Maundy Thursday Dinner 

 
7:00 p.m.  Maundy Thursday Eucharistic Service 

 
9:00 p.m.  Garden of Gethsemane Vigil 

 
WATCH FOR SIGN UP SHEETS FOR DINNER 

AND  
GARDEN OF GETHSEMANE VIGIL 

CHILD CARE DURING TUESDAY & 
WEDNESDAY LENTEN PROGRAMS 

 
Tuesday Evenings  -  babysitting is  offered. 
 
Wednesday Evenings -  Babysitting is provided by the 
nursery staff.  Older children will be shepherded to and 
from Cherub and Junior Choirs.  When they are not in 
choir, they will be in the Godly room next to the 
nursery with Becky Crown and Liz Wagnon. 
 

YOU MUST SIGN UP IN THE DINING ROOM 
FOR HEADCOUNT PURPOSES. 

 

  “I Have a Dream!”   

     By Rachel Fisher, 6th Grader, Steger School  

When I was in elementary school, I always wanted to be like the one in my grade who I 
thought was the “coolest” or “most popular”.  Now, I try to be different.  

Martin Luther King, Jr. felt that everyone should feel that way, but most people didn’t.  
People, back then, treated different people like they did something awful, even though 
they didn’t know each other.  They were judging them, because their appearances were 
different.  It was like judging a book by its cover.  Some of my best friends are of other 
races, but that doesn’t matter because what’s on the inside, is what really counts.  

When Martin was a boy, he realized that he wanted to make a difference.  His white friend’s 
parents would get mad at him for being with their children.  From the start, Martin thought it 
wasn’t right that people were treated badly because they were black.  He thought that people 
are people and all should be treated the same.  I feel the same way.  

A way that I can keep Martin’s dream alive is to treat people the way I would want to be 
treated.  Not make rude remarks or talk about people behind their backs.  Another way I 
can keep the dream alive is to help out any way I can.  It doesn’t have to be at school, you 
can make a difference at home, church, anywhere!  
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CLERGY & STAFF  
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Sarah Sweeney, Assistant Priest 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon (ext 211) 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Sue Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Kopopha, Part-time Sextons 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 
MINISTRY CHAIRS:  

 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Martha LaFata, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Phil Smerek, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
David & Beth Knapp, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses  
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sksweeney@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

 

 

2013 LENTEN PROGRAMS 

Tuesday Night Lenten Series 
February 26 through March 19 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Come for potluck at 6:00 p.m. and then break into 
hour-long small groups for five weekly sessions.   
 
Small Group Topics Are:  
 
1. Covenants, Relationships and Blessings  -  a time 

of reflection on the Church’s decision to support 
Same Gender Blessings.  

 
2. Radical Christian Life:  Equipping Ourselves 

 for Social Change  -  this weekly reflection will  
 explore questions such as: 

• How can our Christian traditions of social 
justice and contemplation energize our 
communities as forces for positive change in 
the world around us? 

• Where can we find sources of creativity and 
resilience within out tradition? 

• How can we work in partnership with those of 
other faiths and no faith as we follow God’s 
call? 

 
Wednesday Night Lenten Series 
February 27 through March 13 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Join us for pizza and salad at 5:30 p.m. and then break 
into hour-long small groups for four weekly sessions.   
 
1. The small group topic will be Convenants, 

Relationships and Blessing  - a time of reflection 
on the Church’s decision to support Same Gender 
Blessings.  

 
Weekday Worship During Lent  
 
Tuesday Morning Prayer at 9:00 a.m. 
  Worship in a quiet, informal setting.  
  Followed by Bible study. 
 
Wednesday Noonday Eucharist at 12:00 p.m. 
  Join us for half an hour of quiet, 
  intimate and relaxed worship and 
  fellowship. 
 
Friday  Holy Eucharist at 7:00 a.m. followed 
  by breakfast. 
  A celebration of Eucharist following 
  by breakfast provided by Men of 
  Emmanuel.        
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, 
Nathaniel Baker, Adam Erickson 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReynolds' friends 
 
IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Mary Jane Kuhn, Mary Ellen 
McCarthy, Barbara Rose, Nan Rimbach, Skip 
Martin, Joyce Devlin  
Mary Pilla, Catherine McGrane’s mother 
Vicki Conerly, friend of Maryjane Hotaling 
Marv Cummins, Sue Smith’s brother-in-law 
Linda Murer, Nancy McCleary’s cousin 
Maisie Jane and her family, niece of Emily Spragens 
Lynn Scherer, friend of Tricia Copeland’s mother 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Fran Gebhart, Gary & Doris Ferguson's daughter 
Fritz Luckner, Anne Crown's father 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Lisa Leonard, Emmanuel Lion's wife 
Lisa Sherrill, Fran Sherrill's daughter 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Bud Benning, Dorothy Saunders brother-in-law 
Patricia M. Ellis, Pam Belloli’s mother 
 
LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, 
Roberta Gehbauer, Fran Martin,  Jean Little, 
Laura Ullman,  Don Rose, Grace Koerner 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt 
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Edna Tappana, Gary's mother 
Kathleen Finnegan Schuler, Janet Fulford's friend 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandra Nelson's granddaughter 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
Teddy Jayne, young man in Webster 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde’s grandson 
 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Val Walch, Glenda Mansker, Gary 
Ferguson, Sarah Herstand Myers, Fran Sherrill 

Joan Amermann 
James Warneke, Barb Russell’s grandson 
Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Sammie Curtis, Laura McCord's aunt 
Linda Park, Laura McCord’s cousin 
 
SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Bobbye Krehbiel, Ann McReynolds' friend 
Denny Douglass, Beth Dodd's cousin 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Macksy's friend 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
John Musgrave, Diocesan priest 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts's friend 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Ed Aaron, friend of Donna Erickson 
Katie Murphy, friend of Jodie Kuhn 
Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Jan Burgard, friend of Tom & Karen James 
Bill Brown, Janet Brown's father 
Georgeann Hanson, Kathy Wright's friend 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Ann Geisert, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Leigh Tyler, Mark McReynolds' friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Charlie Nahlik, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Jocelyn Welk, McGrane's niece 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
Linda Ott, Sandy Baker's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews's friend 
Bob Powers, friend of Hotalings and Bucks 
Sharon, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Jeanne O’Neil, wife of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Carol Johnson, friend of Ed & Delena Moredock 
 
SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Sarah Ernsky, Mary Ellen McCarthy, 
Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 

Andy Wiltse, Rod & Pat Wiltse's son 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn's Godson 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Kathleen McGrane, Kevin McGrane's daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Pixie & family, Allison Williams' friends 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Carter Hawkins, Kathi Dunn's great-nephew 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Baptismal Instruction Class 
Monday, March 4 at 6:00 p.m 
 
Morning Prayer 
Tuesday, March  5, 12 & 19 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Bible Study  
Tuesday, March 5, 12 & 19 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, February 27 & March 6, 13 & 20 
 
Choir Practice in Rehkopf Hall 
Wednesday, February 27 & March 6, 13, 20 
  Cherub Choir at 6:00 p.m. 
  Junior Choir at 6:30 p.m. 
  Emmanuel Choir at 7:30 p.m. (except March     
  March 13  -  Emmanuel  Choir will practice  
  on  March 11 at 7:30 p.m.) 
 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s Restaurant 
Thursday, Feb. 28, March  7,14, 21, at 7:00 a.m. 
 
MOE Lenten Breakfast 
Friday, March 1, 8, 15, & 22  at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Facilities Management Committee Meeting 
Saturday, March 2 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Senior High Retreat 
Saturday, March 2 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Junior High Leader Meeting 
Monday, March 4 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, March 7 &  21 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
AIR Committee Meeting 
Thursday, March 7 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Spaghetti Dinner  
Prep  -  Saturday, March 9 at 8:30 a.m. 
Dinner  -  Sunday, March 10 at 5:00 & 6:30 p.m. 
 
Mission Committee Meeting 
Sunday, March 10 at 11:45 
 
Senior High SASH 
Sunday, March 10 

Caring Ministry Meeting 
Monday, March 11 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Contemplative Prayer in the Chapel 
Tuesday, March 12 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Food Center Shopping at Aldi’s 
Wednesday, March 13 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, March 14  
 
Play Readers in Dining Room 
Friday, March 15   -   Practice at 5:00 p.m. , 
Performance at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Junior High Brown Bag 
Sunday, March 17 at 11:15 a.m. 
 
Acolyte Pre-Easter Refresher Training 
Sunday, March 17 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Lenten Potluck & Series - Tuesday evenings 
through  March 19 at 6:00 p.m. followed by 
Lenten Program.  

Family Lenten Dinner & Series -  Wednesday 
evenings through March 13 at 5:30 p.m . with 
pizza and salad followed by Lenten Program. . 

Lenten Service and Breakfast - Friday mornings 
through March 22  at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Good Friday Pilgrimage  -  Friday, March 29 at 
1:30 p.m.  Group pilgrimage leaves from 
Emmanuel parking lot at 1:30 p.m. and returns 
around 4:30 p.m.  One MUST  sign up for a free 
seat on the bus by Sunday, March 17.  

 
REFER TO LENTEN BROCHURE FOR 

FULL LISTING OF ACTIVITIES 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is March 5 for the issue to be published on March 12, 2013. All articles and 
information should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 
email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Regular Schedule: 8:00, 9:00 and 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 

 
 

Propers for March 10 
The Fourth Sunday in Lent 
Joshua 5:9-12 
Psalm 32 
2 Corinthians 5:16-21 
Luke 15:1-3, 11b –32 

Propers for March 17 
The Fifth Sunday in Lent 
Isaiah 43:16-21 
Psalm 126 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
John 12:1-8 

Propers for March 3  
The Third Sunday in Lent 
Exodus 3:1-15 
Psalm 63: 1-8 
1 Corinthians 10:1-13 
Luke 13:1-9 

Propers for March 24 
Palm Sunday 
Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 31:9-16 
Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 23:1-49 


